## Newsletter 91 The plausible link between vaccines, autism and other chronic illness

Many Australian parents will be making a difficult decision over the Christmas holidays as they choose between thousands of dollars in welfare benefits or injecting unknown substances into their infant's developing body. Many of these substances are for mandated vaccines that were only added to the National Immunisation Program (NIP) in 2013 - chickenpox (Varicella), Pneumococcal and Meningococcal C. This means that these vaccines, and many others on the schedule, did not create herd immunity to prevent the risk from these diseases to the majority of Australians (Professor Fiona Stanley 2001 - Australian of the Year 2003). Therefore parents should not feel responsible to use these vaccines for the good of the community.

Further, the Australian government has not provided evidence that proves the combined schedule of vaccines is not the cause of the escalating autism, auto-immune diseases and chronic illness in Australian children and the population in general.

Here are two articles I would recommend that parents read to help them make informed decisions about their children's health when they are applying for welfare benefits and enrolling them in childcare in 2016:

- 1) Prevent Autism: The Lies being told and the Truths being hidden by Dr. Paul
- 2) Grassroots pressure against HPV vaccine grows

This global information is not being presented by the mainstream Australian media and parents cannot make an informed decision without it.

Thankyou to everyone who is supporting this newsletter and I wish you a happy and healthy Christmas.

Judy Wilyman

PhD Candidate

University of Wollongong

www.vaccinationdecisions.net

<u>Email Judy Wilman</u> | http://us8.forward-to-friend.com/forward? u=f20605fde3732e41929f4a3f2&id=6c3ecc8aa6&e=fec8337d3c

Copyright © 2015 Judy Wilyman, All rights reserved. You are receiving this email because you opted in at our website.